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My letter of February 12. 1990 (copy attached) concerning the
activities of Shop Stewards during working hours was more restrictive
than intended. It was not intended to prohibit Union activity which
is contractually or legally protected. such as providing Union
representation during investigations which could lead to disciplinary
action; being members of Local Investigating. Joint Grievance or
Labor-Management Committees; participating on committees or in
activities which have been authorized by the Company (usually at the
Union's request).

If you have any questions about specific activities. contact a repre-
sentative from my staff.

~RICHARD B. BRADFORD

cc: Ben Hudnall
Jack McNally/
Charles Newport



It has recently come to our attention that in at least one location, a
Shop Steward has utilized the Company's Local Area Network (LAN) to
disseminate information concerning Union business.

We think it is appropriate to remind our employees that unless first
stepping a grievance with a supervisor, their Union activities are to be
conducted during non-work hours, breaks or lunch. It is also inappro-
priate to use Company equipment, materials, etc., for Union business.
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RICHARD B. BRADFORD

cc: Ben Hudnall
Jack McNally
Charles Newport


